
 

 
May 5, 2025 
 
Assemblymember Buffy Wicks 
Chair, Assembly Appropriations Committee 
1021 O Street, Suite 8220 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: Assembly Bill 630 - SUPPORT 
 
Dear Assemblymember Wicks,  

 
The California Contract Cities Association (CCCA) writes to express our support of 
Assembly Bill 630 (González), which allows a public agency to dispose of a 
recreational vehicle (RV) it removes if the vehicle is estimated to have a value of 
$4,000 or less. 
 
Today many run-down RVs are abandoned or recycled back onto streets in cities 
across California. These RVs can often generate environmental, public safety, and 
public health issues for surrounding communities by leaking hazardous materials, 
reducing roadway space, and attracting illegal dumping. CCCA recognizes AB 630 as a 
well-structured policy that modernizes the Vehicle Code in a small, yet impactful 
way, ultimately helping to preserve our public spaces and reduce safety risks in cities.  
 
CCCA represents 80 cities throughout California. For more than 65 years, CCCA’s 
mission has been to advance the benefits of the contracting model and strengthen 
local control. With collaborative governance as a focal point, CCCA has advanced its 
mission through education, advocacy, networking, and legislative access to protect 
and enhance the quality of life for more than 7.5 million residents. As a matter of 
policy, our organization supports and defends the rights of cities on policy issues 
pertinent to them.  
 
We thank you in advance for your consideration of our support of AB 630.  
 
Yours in service,  
 
 
 
Marcel Rodarte, Executive Director 
 
CC: Members of the Assembly Appropriations Committee 


